
THE GOOD NEWS
JANUARY - FEBRUARY 2019

WEEKLY SCHEDULE

7:45 a.m. — Holy Eucharist, Rite I
9:00 a.m. — Adult Christian Education
10:00 a.m. — Holy Eucharist, Rite II*
                       (Nursery is available)*
5:30 p.m. — Converge (Youth Ministry), 
                     Holy Apostles', 505 Grant Ave., 
                     Satellite Beach

SUNDAY

2:00 p.m. — Bible Study
7:00-8:00 p.m. — A.A. (Big Book Study)

MONDAY

6:30 p.m. — Cub Scouts
7:00 p.m. — Bible Study in Fr. Eric's office
7:00 p.m. — Bible Study at Turner's

TUESDAY

7:00 p.m. — Choir practice in the Sanctuary
7:00 p.m. — School of Healing Prayer

WEDNESDAY

8:00 a.m. — TGIF, Memaw's, Eau Gallie Blvd.,  
                     Beachside  
6:30 - 7:30 p.m. — A.A. Beginner, Open Meeting
7:30 - 8:30 p.m. — A.A. Open Meeting

FRIDAY

A WORD FROM THE RECTOR
Dear Friends,

Epiphany often gets lost in the shuffle of Christmas and the 
New Year. It celebrates the three wise men (literally,  
magi – astrologers, not kings) who came to visit the baby 
Jesus, at first glance not a central event in the Gospel, even 
though it is the subject of a beloved carol. Yet, as well known 
as it is, only Matthew (Matthew 2:1-15) tells us of this event 
and that alone is astonishing when we consider the backdrop of this little visit.

Matthew is probably the most “Jewish” of the Gospels, in its content, vocabulary 
and even in its structure. But it is Matthew who wants us to see that, right from the 
moment of Jesus’ birth, He is for all the nations, not just for Israel. Of course, all the 
Gospels make this point in varying ways, but it is Matthew who draws it out so vividly 
at Jesus’ birth with the visit, and worship, of these magi from a foreign land.

The celebration of Epiphany is really a celebration of Jesus revealed to all nations,  
and given for all nations. And that includes us. When we celebrate Epiphany, 
we celebrate the gift of Jesus to all people, and to us!

With that, let me encourage your participation in our annual Epiphany Celebration  
on Sunday, January 6 at 7 p.m. Other area Episcopal Churches will also be participating. 
Fr. Garry Edwards, Rector of St. Sebastians, Melbourne Beach, will be our preacher and 
Fr. Dee Bright, the new Rector of the Church of Our Savior, Palm Bay, will be our 
celebrant, along with mass choir from several area churches.

A second event I want to draw your attention to is our Diocesan Revival coming on 
Friday, Feb. 1 in Orlando. There is a large ad about this elsewhere in this “Good News” 
with all the details, but I’d like to reflect for a moment on the theme for the Revival: 
“Keep saying ‘Yes’ to Jesus!” I have no special insight on what Presiding Bishop 
Michael Curry might say about this, but I can say something about what it brings  
up for me.

Being a follower of Jesus is not a “once and done” proposition. You don’t get your 
card punched at Baptism, then stick it in your wallet or your safety deposit box, until 
needed at your death. That would be like thinking that a marriage is all done once the 
ceremony is over. That is only the beginning! Continued on Page 2...

8:30 am — Morning Prayer, in the Chapel

THURSDAY
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St. John’s Episcopal Church
610 Young Street• Melbourne FL, 32935
Phone: 321.254.3365 • Web Site: www.StJohnsMLB.org
Church email: Office@stjohnsmlb.org

Bishop Gregory O. Brewer

Rector Fr. Eric Turner
Eric@stjohnsmlb.org • Cell: 321.615.0205

Deacon Elizabeth Murray
yarrumea@gmail.com • Cell: 321.777.0168

There are many pressures in our society that draw us to say 
‘yes’ to lots of other things, other priorities. Some are good and 
worthy. Others, not so much. Our faith calls us to keep choosing 
love and service over hate and selfishness; people over things; 
community over isolation; worship over arrogance. These choices 
are not always easy and need to be constantly repeated, other-
wise our choices drift. Indeed, if we do not continually remind 
ourselves that Jesus is our choice, and the umbrella under which 
we make all other choices, we will drift.

The Revival promises to be a wonderful time both to be encour-
aged in saying ‘yes’ to Jesus, but also inviting people to say that 
first ‘yes’ to Jesus. Come and bring a friend!

There will be sign up sheet in the parish hall so we can get  
a handle on how many are planning to go and whether it makes 
sense to try to organize group transportation. 

A happy and blessed New Year to you all! 

In Christ,
The Rev. Eric Turner • Rector

You can help let others know about St. John’s!  
Follow St. John’s on Facebook, then “Like” and 
“Share” what we post.  If you’re not sure how to do 
this, ask your grandchildren!  Also, if you receive St. 
John’s eNews (our weekly, email newsletter), you 
can forward that to others who might be interested.

Getting the Word Out

A simple service of Morning Prayer is celebrated every Thurs-
day morning at 8:30 a.m. in the chapel.  The service is led 
by Tessa Scarboro and is a wonderful way to build some worship 
into your weekly routine.

Morning Prayer

On behalf of the clergy and staff of St. John’s, I want to express 
our sincere appreciation for your generous “Parson’s Purse” gifts, 
presented to us at the Christmas Luncheon. While the cash is 
certainly helpful at this time of year, the expression of love and 
support is more encouraging!  Thank you!

Fr. Eric Turner, Rector

Thank You!

The deadline for the next issue of “The Good News” 
(March – April, 2019) will be Tuesday, February 12.  

Please email (preferred) your submissions to Katie Wilson 
at kcodlinwilson@cfl.rr.com or get them to the church 
office by February 12, 2019.

“Good News”
March - April 
Schedule & Deadline

Fr. Eric Turner will be on vacation Monday, Jan. 7 thru Sunday, Jan. 13.  
Our guest preacher and celebrant on Jan. 13 will be Fr. Terry Highland, 
a retired priest originally from Central Florida.  

Fr. Terry was an Assistant here at St. John’s back in the Ned Bowersox 
days.  He is now retired from the Diocese of Pennsylvania and has 
returned to Melbourne and settled at St. John’s.  Please give him 
and his wife, Mary, a warm St. John’s welcome!

Rector’s Vacation



TGIF, our men’s breakfast and Bible study gathers every Friday, 
8 a.m. at Memaw’s, 600 E. Eau Gallie Blvd., Indian Harbor Beach.  
Come on out as we solve the problems of the world and dig into 
the Bible!

Men of St John's
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Coffee hour is a part of the Sunday morning experience that 
many of us really enjoy, but it takes volunteers to make it 
happen.  We now have a team of five teams or individuals 
that will take primary responsibility on a rotating basis.  
However, help especially with clean up, will always be 
appreciated.  We will publish this schedule soon, so watch 
the Sunday bulletins.

One note:  We are always appreciative of the gifts of food 
that people bring, however, please understand that our intent 
is not to serve a meal, but just to provide some light refresh-
ments to encourage fellowship.  Bring what you would like  
to share, but don’t always expect a Sunday brunch, and be 
sure to mingle while you nibble!

Coffee Hour

This annual favorite celebration tells of the visit of the magi 
(“wisemen”) from other nations to the newborn Jesus, reminding 
us that Jesus is Savior not just for Israel but for all, not just for 
those who look like us, but for all!  The word “epiphany” comes 
from the Greek meaning “showing forth,” the epiphany of the 
light of Christ!

Join this wonderful service on  
Sunday, January 6, 2019 at 7 p.m.

Epiphany Celebration

The vestry has agreed on some changes and clarifications  
regarding the handling of Memorial Flower gifts.  These may 
take the form either of a memorial for someone who has passed 
away, or an expression of thanksgiving for some blessing of God.

First, rather than mixing the funds with the general operating 
budget, as has been the practice, all money donated for memo-
rial flowers will go into a restricted fund.  An added advantage 
is that the Flower Guild will know exactly how much they have 
to work with.  Generally, flower gifts have significantly exceed-
ed what has been spent on flowers (due to the hard work and 
creativity of our flower guild!), so at a later time, we may need to 
address how to handle excess funds as they begin to accumulate.

Second, we have not had any policy on what the minimum 
donation would be.  At the suggestion of the Flower Guild, we 
have agreed that $30 will now be the minimum contribution for 
a Sunday flower memorial.  Requests for specific types of flowers 
may require a higher donation.  We believe this is at the low end 
of what other congregations ask.

The Christmas Poinsettia Memorials and Easter Lily Memorials 
will continue to have no minimum so that everyone can  
participate regardless of finances.

Third, on occasion we have requests for more than one flower 
memorial on a given Sunday.  In the past, it has generally worked 
out that there would not be multiple memorials, and this has led 
to an expectation that memorials should be exclusive, although 
this was never stated or promised.  Both the flower guild and the 
vestry are in agreement that flower memorials are not exclusive 
and there may be more than one memorial on any particular 
Sunday.  Therefore, if a second memorial request comes in for 
a Sunday, this will be accepted and there will be two (or more) 
memorials listed in the bulletin.

It is hoped that this will lead to greater consistency and less  
confusion about this important way to continue to express our 
love for those who have gone before, or as we give thanks for 
God’s many blessings.

Flower Memorials
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KEEPING 
UP WITH 
ST. JOHNS 
ONLINE

ST. JOHNS WEB
StJohnsMLB.org
You will find a wide variety of information there 
including schedules, the church calendar, archives 
of the “Good News”, Sunday Ministry schedules, 
the latest eNews and much more. Poke around!

FACEBOOK
You can also search “St. John’s Episcopal Church” 
and like the page. Then you will get updates in your 
newsfeed, which you can respond to, or share with 
your friends.

ST. JOHNS CHAT
Is an email “list” that allows you to keep up with 
the latest news at St. John’s, prayer list updates, etc. 
You can also share things with others at St. John’s. 
To subscribe, please just send your email address 
to Fr. Eric at Eric@stjohnsmlb.org.

WEEKLY ENEWS
St. John’s Weekly eNews is a weekly (clever, huh?) 
email newsletter giving information on upcoming 
activities, what will be happening on Sunday, and 
other things. It includes some reflections from Fr. Eric 
on the lessons for the coming Sunday along with links 
and other information. This comes out every Thursday 
afternoon at 4 p.m. To subscribe, please send your 
email address to Fr. Eric at Eric@stjohnsmlb.org.

St. John’s now has two Daily Bread teams! We provide food 
serving teams for the fourth Thursday and the third Sunday.

Your help is greatly appreciated!

THIRD SUNDAY
10:30 a.m. to 2 p.m. • Contact Doug Ludwig 

321.243.3686 • Ludwig.Murray@att.net
Duty Day for January:

Sunday, January 20

FOURTH THURSDAY
10:30 a.m. to 2 p.m. • Contact Ian Johnson 

321.674.0932 • Johnsoni051075@gmail.com
Duty Day for January:

Thursday, January 24
Duty Day for February:

Sunday, February 17
Duty Day for February:

Thursday, February 28
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For the month of January, the Outreach offering has 
been designated to go to the Clergy Discretionary Fund.  
With a very tight budget, and a struggling economy, these 
funds are not adequately supported through the regular 
parish budget.  They are used to provide assistance to vari-
ous people in need, for which we get calls almost daily.  
Please help us help others!

For the month of February, the Outreach offering  
will go to Pregnancy Resources.  From their website 
(pregnancyresourcesmelbourne.com):  “We are committed 
to empowering every client with the resources they need 
to make confident reproductive choices in a supportive 
environment. We provide information about the expected 
benefits and risks of all options, including all types of 
abortion.  All of our services are offered free of charge 
to ensure the highest level of impartiality in our standard 
of care. Because we don’t perform or refer for abortions, 
provide on-going prenatal care, and are not an adoption 
agency, we don’t profit from any option you choose. 
We're here to support you.”

There is a new, personal connection for St. John's.  Some of 
you will have met Lindsey Evans, the fiancée of long time 
St. Johh's member Justin Archey, is the Executive Director of 
this ministry.

All offerings in the blue/lavender envelopes in the pews, or 
clearly marked for outreach, will go to the designated min-
istry for the month.  Thank you for your generosity!

Outreach Focus

Two Episcopal Churches in the area have teamed up to launch 
a new and exciting ministry for middle and high school churches:  
Holy Apostles, Satellite Beach and St. John’s now have a joint 
youth ministry called “Converge” and meets every Sunday during 
the regular school year 5:30 – 7:30 p.m., at Holy Apostles’ 
Episcopal Church, Satellite Beach.  

The first meeting for the fall will be September 23
For more information, visit cbey.weebly.com or search

            
          

 “Converge Brevard Episcopal Youth”

Converge: Our Joint Youth Ministry 

A nominating committee, chaired by outgoing Sr. Warden Hal 
Martin is now recruiting new vestry potential vestry members  
to stand for election at the Feb. 3, 2019 Annual Parish Meeting.   
 
We will be electing three members to a three year term.  Rotating off 
the vestry will be:  Bill Chernault, Linda Fletcher, and Julie Miller.  They 
are not eligible for election as our bylaws require that they sit off for 
at least one year. 

This is a critical role in the life of St. John’s and we seek  
people who are committed to Jesus, committed to St. John’s,  
and prepared to think and pray for the life and future health  
of this parish family.  If you are interested in serving, or would 
like to suggest someone, please contact Hal Martin at 321-777-2262.

New Vestry Class

Yes, it is already time to be thinking about Lent!  Ash Wednesday 
falls on March 6 this year and we will again have out Lenten 
Soup Suppers beginning Wednesday, March 13.  

More information will follow on the Suppers and programs, but 
mark your calendars and plan to be part of these great evenings!

Lent is Coming!

St. John’s will hold its Annual Parish Meeting on Sunday, February 
3, 9 – 9:50 in the Parish Hall.  All are welcome and encouraged 
to attend.  

We will hear about the Diocesan Convention, the past year in 
the life of St. John’s, plans for the year ahead, financial reports 
for 2018 and 2019, and we will elect three people to serve a 
three-year term on the vestry.  We will also include a little time 
for questions and open discussion.  Don’t miss it!

Annual Parish Meeting

Now meets at St. John’s. Church members are welcome to join!   

The schedule varies, so please contact Shirley Muzzy  
(321-254-2206 or shirleymuzzy@aol.com).

Seaside Stitchers
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St. John’s can be extremely proud of our role in the tremendous success and growth of Family Promise of Brevard over the past two 
plus years we have served as a host church.  FPOB has expanded significantly as evidenced by additional host churches and increased 
support from community leaders and businesses.

When we hosted our first families in June 2017, we became the thirteenth host church, a minimum number.  As we begin 2019 there 
are 17 host churches.  This means not every church hosts four times a year and that is the case for St. John’s this year.  We are hosting 
February 10-17, May 19-26 and October 13-20.  Our success and that of other churches in concert with the FPOB staff has led to 
increased awareness of the huge problem of family homelessness in Brevard County.  FPOB has promoted one temporary employee to 
full time status for the Help Us Move In prevention program and added three interns.  When FPOB lost $65,000 in government grants 
for 2019, the community stepped up with terrific support for the November Golf Fundraiser netting close to $90,000.  The August 
Annual Appeal netted $40,000.  Sheriff Wayne Ivey is making two promotional videos for the Emerald City 5K fundraiser.  Other local 
businesses are adding and increasing support.  All this means more opportunity for homeless family support.

The statistics continue to impress:  Over the last five years 384 people have been helped through the shelter (host) program for an 
average stay of 37 days versus the national average of 60-65 days.  The biggest issue continues to be finding affordable housing for 
those families eligible to graduate from the shelter program.  FPOB is working very hard on this with potential landlords.

On the down side, the County Commissioners reduced FPOB funding form 28K to 5K (roads taking priority).  FPOB is preparing a  
one-page letter for constituents to send to their commissioner to emphasize the value of FPOB to the community.  We expect each  
of us to have the opportunity to send a copy to their commissioner when it is available.  Hopefully, the Commissioners will restore all  
or part of the funding for 2019 and/or consider FPOB for funding in future years.

St. John’s is very blessed to be a part of this growing program.  However, we are very thin on volunteers especially dinner hosts and 
overnight hosts.  If you wish to volunteer, please see Lee Steininger or Steve Manzer. See article elsewhere for details.

Lee Steininger

Volunteer Appreciation Dinner
Family Promise of Brevard will be hosting two events in early 2019; one in January 
and the other in March.  On January 25th, FPOB is the hosting the Volunteer  
Appreciation dinner at 6 pm at St. John’s the Evangelist church in Viera. ALL Family 
Promise volunteers are invited as FPOB guests and may bring one additional guest.  
To register simply go to the FPOB website familypromiseofbrevard.org, and fill out the online registration form.  There are registration 
forms in the parish hall which can be mailed to FPOB.  If you need assistance, please see Lee Steininger.  RSVP’s are due by Jan. 15.

Emerald City 5k
On March 1st, FPOB will host the Emerald City 5k fundraiser at Church at Viera, 9005, N Wickham Road, Viera.  There will be a kids  
fun run, prizes and raffles, costumes (see Sheriff Ivey in costume) and awards, and a DJ.  You can enter as individuals or teams.   
Churches are encouraged to enter teams.  Entrants can walk, crawl, or run the 5K.  The idea is to have fun, get some exercise and 
support FPOB in it’s very important goal of supporting homeless families.  Registration is $25 in advance, $30 day of.  And this year, 
Wesche Jewelers has donated an emerald valued at $2,000 and each registration includes entry into the drawing.  More information  
is at www.RunningZone.com.

We need a volunteer to serve as St. John’s coordinator and point of contact.  We are looking for a big St. John’s turnout!

St. John’s First 2019 Family Promise Hosting
Our next hosting is February 10-17, 2019.  Team Captains will be organizing their teams and materials soon and we can use any  
and all volunteers for this and our other two hostings this year in May and October.  It takes little time, and except for setting up, 
little in the way of physical ability.

We especially need members to host a dinner one night a week which simply entails having dinner with the families and making them 
feel comfortable and welcome.  We also are short overnight hosts which only entails sleeping one night in the parish hall.  A metal cot 
and comfy mattress are provided.  Other tasks include preparing dinner, setting up and tearing down, and taking a two hour hosting 
shift on a Saturday.  We need you!

If you are interested in volunteering for this very worthwhile ministry, please contact either Lee Steininger, 321-773-7242, 
leestein645@aol.com or Steve Manzer, 609-410- 0758, stevemanzer2@yahoo.com.

Family Promise

Family Promise Growing in Brevard 
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This wonderful program began on Wednesday, October 17 and conclude February 6.   
Unfortunately, it is too late to join this session, but we hope to offer this again  
in the near future.

When Jesus had called the Twelve together, he gave them power and authority to drive out all demons and to cure diseases, 
and he sent them out to proclaim the kingdom of God and to heal the sick.   Luke 9: 1-2

Praying and praying for one another are essential to the Christian life.  Yet there is so much more that God can do in our 
lives through prayer!  Indeed, healing prayer as a way to allow God to address and heal many burdens we carry is a  
tremendous gift, but there is much to learn and do if we are to take advantage of what God has given us.

School of Healing Prayer

Vestry Notes for November and December 2018
St. John’s Vestry met on November 29 at 7 p.m.  October Financials were discussed and are summarized below.  Discussions 
were held on flower memorial policies, which are summarized elsewhere in this “Good News”, as well as discussions regarding how 
we handle scheduling conflicts when a member funeral request conflicts with an existing commitment to an outside group for use 
of the facility.  A restricted fund for flowers was established.  A nominating committee to seek candidates for election to the vestry 
was formed, to be chaired by Hal Martin, Sr. Warden.  An opportunity to rent St. James’ House is being pursued.  Offers to purchase a 
portion of the open land at the west end of the property are also being considered.

The December meeting was held on December 20 at 7 p.m.  November financials were discussed and are summarized below.  
The vestry began discussions of the book “Canoeing the Mountains” by Tod Bolsinger, which considers the reality that dramatic shifts 
in our culture will also dramatically shift how the church operates in the future.  A key observation is that the ground behind us looks 
nothing like the ground ahead of us and that church will need new adaptations and skills to proclaim the gospel effectively in this new 
context.  Delegates to Diocesan Convention will be Anneke Bertsch, Ben Kendall and Lee Steininger.

Please note that the complete financial reports submitted to the vestry, along with complete minutes are now available on the church 
website.  Visit stjohnsmlb.org, point to About and click on Vestry Documents, at the bottom of the list.

October 
Budget

October 
Actual

November 
Budget

November
Actual

Year to Date 
Actual

Revenues $17,000 $16,051 $18,350 $14,535 $186,313

Expenses $15,596 $13,730 $18,152 $20,500 $191,787

Net $1,404 $2,321 $198 ($5,965) ($5,663)
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We have a number of regular office volunteers, but there is a 
need now for someone with some basic computer skills to take 
over the weekly bulletin preparation.  

Katie Wilson has been doing this for some time, but shifting 
responsibilities in the parish as well as increased obligations 
in the care of her father make this a good time to bring a new 
person into this role.  This will have the added advantage of 
giving more flexibility when someone is temporarily unavailable.  

Please speak with Fr. Eric (eric@stjohnsmlb.org) 
or Katie (kcodlinwilson@cfl.rr.com).  We will train, 
but some basic comfort working on a computer is needed.

Office Volunteer

The Annual Convention of the Episcopal Diocese of Central 
Florida will be Friday, Feb. 1 and Saturday, Feb. 2.  Presiding 
Bishop Michael Curry will be with us as we celebrate the 50th 
Anniversary of the formation of the Diocese.  The main event on 
Friday evening will be a Revival featuring Bishop Curry and lot 
of great music, held at First Baptist Orlando (see ad elsewhere 
in this issue for more information or visit cfdiocese.org/revival).  

Attending from St. John’s will be Anneke Bertsch, Ben Kendall, 
Lee Steininger and the clergy, Fr. Eric Turner and Deacon  
Elizabeth Murray. There will be a report from Diocesan  
Convention as part of our Annual Parish Meeting on  
Sunday, Feb. 3 at 9 a.m.

Diocesan Convention

On Thursday, February 14, Valentine’s Day, come celebrate 
the one-year anniversary of gathering for Morning Prayer at 8:30 
a.m. in the Chapel.  Refreshments will be served!

Valentine's Day 
Morning Prayer

Dear St. John’s,

I hope your Christmas celebration was wonderful and I wish you 
many blessings in this new year, whatever shape or form they 
may come.

I want to thank everyone for their donation to the parson’s purse.  
It was very much appreciated!

This coming year I want to let everyone know that I will be 
attending the 7:45 service and teaching Sunday School for the 
children with Julie Miller and Theresa Chernault.  I will not be at 
the 10 a.m. service on a regular basis.  I plan to pursue my call to 
serve as a volunteer chaplain at the hospital.

I will continue to offer the Tuesday evening Bible Study and also 
volunteer for the Family Promise outreach.

You probably know that I have responsibilities with my family 
that also keep me very busy.

You are always in my prayers,
Love, Deacon Elizabeth

From the Deacon

Concern has been expressed about how the church handles commitments to outside group events when they are in conflict with 
a member’s funeral.  This came up when a recent member funeral was at the same time as an outside group had an event planned 
for the parish hall.  This is the first time we have had a conflict with an outside group commitment in Fr. Eric’s 14-year tenure here.  
While this is a very rare occurrence, it is important that these situations be handled well and that all understand the principles involved.

Following a lengthy discussion, it was agreed (with two dissenting votes) to continue the current unwritten policy that once a part 
of the facility has been committed to a group, it will not be canceled.  It was recognized that it creates an unworkable situation for 
groups using the facility if they are told that they could be canceled at the last minute even after they have planned and prepared their 
event, and that this would, in fact, be quite inhospitable.  Every effort will be made to accommodate both the outside group and the 
member’s funeral needs, but we will not cancel the group’s event.

Facility Use and Funerals
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FOR MORE VISIT WWW.CFDIOCESE.ORG/REVIVAL  |  SHARE WITH HASHTAG #cfdio50

MUSIC THAT REFLECTS OUR CULTURAL DIVERSITY.  
HEARTFELT TESTIMONIES FROM PEOPLE OF FAITH. 
ENTHUSIASTIC, INTERESTING, OFTEN FUNNY 
PREACHING THAT BRINGS PEOPLE IN AND CALLS 
THEM TO A DEEPER RELATIONSHIP WITH JESUS. 

  BRING A FRIEND     (OR SEVERAL)  
TO A WORSHIP SERVICE FEATURING:

FIRST BAPTIST  
ORLANDO   

(DOORS 
OPEN AT 
5:00 PM)

7
PM

JOIN US AS WE CELEBRATE THE 50TH ANNIVERSARY  
OF THE FORMATION OF OUR DIOCESE

FEATURED SPEAKER:

F E B R U A R Y  1 ,  2 0 1 9

THE MOST REVEREND   
    MICHAEL CURRY 
PRESIDING BISHOP OF 
THE EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
AND RECENT PREACHER 
AT THE ROYAL WEDDING.
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Bible 
Studies

We hope that you are able to find one that meets with your regular schedule!  
Please check with your study leader for Lent schedule changes.

MONDAY AFTERNOON, 2 P.M. led by Hope Johnson.

TUESDAY EVENING, 7 P.M. in Fr. Eric’s office, led by Deacon Elizabeth. Contact Dcn. Elizabeth at 321.777.0168 
for more information.

TUESDAY EVENING, 7 P.M. at Fr. Eric’s home, 4581 Bellaluna Dr, W. Melbourne. Call Fr. Eric at 321-254-3365 
for more information. This study is on hiatus while the members are participating in the School of Healing Prayer  
and will restart in February.

FRIDAY MORNING: TGIF: Men’s breakfast and Bible study, Fridays, 8 a.m. at Memaw’s, beachside, 600 E. Eau Gallie 
Blvd.  321-254-3365.  In addition to solving all the world’s problems, we are studying the book of Revelation.  

ADULT CHRISTIAN EDUCATION meets every Sunday at 9 – 9:45 a.m. in the Parish Hall.  We are studying the book 
of Acts. There will be no class on January 13 when Fr. Eric will be on vacation.  All are welcome! 
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ANNIVERSARIES

January
Jean Hutton • 01/02

Lory Bittner • 01/03

Austin Louks • 01/02

Dorinda Campbell • 01/04

Rosi Scheunemann • 01/13

Ricky Saylor • 01/16

Woody Turner, Jr. • 01/21

Nicole Tuten • 01/24

Ashley Campbell • 01/29

Cade Oas • 01/02

Jan Louks • 01/11

Sally Martin • 01/12

Kyle Louks • 01/16

Dick Jarvela • 01/17

Kathy Oas • 01/24

Jack Baltar • 01/26

Hasty Miller • 01/15

Betty Baker • 01/16

Douglas Ludwig • 01/22

Jan Archey • 01/25

January
NONE KNOWN

BIRTHDAYS
February
Dallas Smith • 02/02

Bill Chernault • 02/08

Randy Evans  • 02/13

Angie Brown • 02/19

Dick Martin • 02/26

Tyler Heusinkveld • 02/02

Pam Jarvela • 02/08

Chuck Strissel • 02/14

John Campbell • 02/19

Gloria Kenworthy • 02/26

Anne Scruggs • 02/03

Pam Davis • 02/09

Hope Johnson • 02/18

Elizabeth Turner • 02/22

Bob Scruggs • 02/27

February
NONE KNOWN
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Sunday Ministry Schedule - January
Date Jan 06 Jan 13 Jan 20

(DB)
Jan 27

Greeters A. Bertsch
A. Weeks

I. and M.
Johnson

J. Miller
A. Weeks

L. Fletcher
A. Weeks

Ushers B. Chernault
D. Ludwig

M. Schexnayder
K. Taff

S. & G. Bradley D. Ludwig
J. Miller

Lector G. Dunbar A. Weeks C. Turner S. Johnson

LEM H. Johnson S. Manzer K. Oas C. Marshall

Acolytes W. Lester J. Lester C. Williams S. Williams

King’s Kids T. Chernault
E. Murray

J. Miller
E. Murray

T. Chernault
E. Murray

J. Miller
E. Murray

Counter G. Bradley B. Kendall G. Bradley K. Wilson

Sound S. Bradley A. Lester W. Lester B. Kendall

V. LEM H. Johnson C. Marshall A. Hoffman
S. Manzer

S. Kendall

Prayers C. Marshall C. Turner H. Johnson A. Bertsch

Greeters S. Martin A. Brown E. Huffman R. & E. Huffman

Ushers B. Baumgardt TBD B. Baumgardt TBD

Lector H. Martin P. Jarvela B. Kendall L. Miller

LEM R. Huffman E. Huffman R. Huffman J. Bond

10:00 A.M. Service

7:45 A.M. Service

Please arrange a substitute if you are unable to serve as scheduled. The published schedule will not necessarily reflect those changes.
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1

Office Closed

6:30 pm 
Cub Scouts

2

7:00 pm 
Choir Practice

3

8:30 am
Morning Prayer

4

8:00 am 
TGIF

5

10:00 am 
Pre-Convention 

Deanery Meeting

6
7:45 am 

Holy Eucharist, Rite I
9:00 am 

Adult Christian 
Education
10:00 am  

Holy Eucharist, Rite II
7:00 pm  
Epiphany

7

Office Closed

8

6:30 pm 
Cub Scouts

7:00 pm 
Bible Study

9

6:30 pm 
Healing Prayer

7:00 pm 
Choir Practice

10

8:30 am
Morning Prayer

11

8:00 am
TGIF

12

13

7:45 am 
Holy Eucharist, Rite I

9:00 am 
Adult Christian 

Education
10:00 am  

Holy Eucharist, Rite II

14

Office Closed

15

6:30 pm 
Cub Scouts

7:00 pm 
Bible Study

16

6:30 pm 
Healing Prayer

7:00 pm  
Choir Practice

17

8:30 am
Morning Prayer 

7:00 pm 
Vestry

18

8:00 am
TGIF

19

20
7:45 am 

Holy Eucharist, Rite I
9:00 am 

Adult Christian 
Education
10:00 am  

Holy Eucharist, Rite II
10:30 am  
Daily Bread

21

Office Closed

22

6:30 pm 
Cub Scouts

7:00 pm 
Bible Study

23

6:30 pm 
Healing Prayer

7:00 pm  
Choir Practice

24

8:30 am
Morning Prayer 

10:00 am 
Daily Bread

25

8:00 am
TGIF

26

27

7:45 am 
Holy Eucharist, Rite I

9:00 am 
Adult Christian 

Education
10:00 am  

Holy Eucharist, Rite II

28

Office Closed

29

6:30 pm 
Cub Scouts

7:00 pm 
Bible Study

30

6:30 pm 
Healing Prayer 

7:00 pm 
Choir Practice

31

8:30 am
Morning Prayer

JANUARY
2019

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY
Date Jan 06 Jan 13 Jan 20

(DB)
Jan 27

Greeters A. Bertsch
A. Weeks

I. and M.
Johnson

J. Miller
A. Weeks

L. Fletcher
A. Weeks

Ushers B. Chernault
D. Ludwig

M. Schexnayder
K. Taff

S. & G. Bradley D. Ludwig
J. Miller

Lector G. Dunbar A. Weeks C. Turner S. Johnson

LEM H. Johnson S. Manzer K. Oas C. Marshall

Acolytes W. Lester J. Lester C. Williams S. Williams

King’s Kids T. Chernault
E. Murray

J. Miller
E. Murray

T. Chernault
E. Murray

J. Miller
E. Murray

Counter G. Bradley B. Kendall G. Bradley K. Wilson

Sound S. Bradley A. Lester W. Lester B. Kendall

V. LEM H. Johnson C. Marshall A. Hoffman
S. Manzer

S. Kendall

Prayers C. Marshall C. Turner H. Johnson A. Bertsch

Greeters S. Martin A. Brown E. Huffman R. & E. Huffman

Ushers B. Baumgardt TBD B. Baumgardt TBD

Lector H. Martin P. Jarvela B. Kendall L. Miller

LEM R. Huffman E. Huffman R. Huffman J. Bond
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Sunday Ministry Schedule - February
Date Feb 03 Feb 10 Feb 17

(DB)
Feb 24

Greeters A. Bertsch
A. Weeks

I. and M.
Johnson

J. Miller
A. Weeks

L. Fletcher
A. Weeks

Ushers B. Chernault
B. Taff

D. Ludwig
J. Miller

S. & G. Bradley B. Chernault
K. Taff

Lector M. Milner B. Chernault A. Weeks A. Lester

LEM C. Marshall A. Bertsch I. Johnson S. Manzer

Acolytes W. Lester J. Lester C. Williams S. Williams

King’s Kids T. Chernault
E. Murray

J. Miller
E. Murray

T. Chernault
E. Murray

J. Miller
E. Murray

Counter G. Bradley B. Kendall G. Bradley K. Wilson

Sound S. Bradley A. Lester W. Lester B. Kendall

V. LEM H. Johnson C. Marshall A. Hoffman
S. Manzer

S. Kendall

Prayers C. Marshall C. Turner H. Johnson A. Bertsch

Greeters S. Martin A. Brown E. Huffman R. & E. Huffman

Ushers B. Baumgardt TBD B. Baumgardt TBD

Lector H. Martin P. Jarvela B. Kendall L. Miller

LEM R. Huffman E. Huffman R. Huffman J. Bond

10:00 A.M. Service

7:45 A.M. Service

Please arrange a substitute if you are unable to serve as scheduled. The published schedule will not necessarily reflect those changes.
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FEBRUARY
2019

Date Feb 03 Feb 10 Feb 17
(DB)

Feb 24

Greeters A. Bertsch
A. Weeks

I. and M.
Johnson

J. Miller
A. Weeks

L. Fletcher
A. Weeks

Ushers B. Chernault
B. Taff

D. Ludwig
J. Miller

S. & G. Bradley B. Chernault
K. Taff

Lector M. Milner B. Chernault A. Weeks A. Lester

LEM C. Marshall A. Bertsch I. Johnson S. Manzer

Acolytes W. Lester J. Lester C. Williams S. Williams

King’s Kids T. Chernault
E. Murray

J. Miller
E. Murray

T. Chernault
E. Murray

J. Miller
E. Murray

Counter G. Bradley B. Kendall G. Bradley K. Wilson

Sound S. Bradley A. Lester W. Lester B. Kendall

V. LEM H. Johnson C. Marshall A. Hoffman
S. Manzer

S. Kendall

Prayers C. Marshall C. Turner H. Johnson A. Bertsch

Greeters S. Martin A. Brown E. Huffman R. & E. Huffman

Ushers B. Baumgardt TBD B. Baumgardt TBD

Lector H. Martin P. Jarvela B. Kendall L. Miller

LEM R. Huffman E. Huffman R. Huffman J. Bond

1
8:00 am 

TGIF

7:00 pm 
Diocesan Revival

2

9:00 am 
Diocesan Convention

3

7:45 am 
Holy Eucharist, Rite I

9:00 am 
Annual Parish Meeting

10:00 am  
Holy Eucharist, Rite II

4

Office Closed

5
6:30 pm 

Cub Scouts

7:00 pm 
Bible Study

7:00 pm 
Bible Study

6

7:00 pm 
Choir Practice

7

8:30 am
Morning Prayer

8

8:00 am
TGIF

9

10

7:45 am 
Holy Eucharist, Rite I

9:00 am 
Adult Christian 

Education
10:00 am  

Holy Eucharist, Rite II

11

Office Closed

12
6:30 pm 

Cub Scouts

7:00 pm 
Bible Study

7:00 pm 
Bible Study

13

7:00 pm  
Choir Practice

14

8:30 am
Morning Prayer 

10:00 am 
HC at Victoria Landing

15

8:00 am
TGIF

16

17
7:45 am 

Holy Eucharist, Rite I
9:00 am 

Adult Christian 
Education
10:00 am  

Holy Eucharist, Rite II
10:30 am  
Daily Bread

18

Office Closed

19
6:30 pm 

Cub Scouts

7:00 pm 
Bible Study

7:00 pm 
Bible Study

20

7:00 pm  
Choir Practice

21

8:30 am
Morning Prayer 

7:00 pm 
Vestry

22

8:00 am
TGIF

23

24

7:45 am 
Holy Eucharist, Rite I

9:00 am 
Adult Christian 

Education
10:00 am  

Holy Eucharist, Rite II

25

Office Closed

26
6:30 pm 

Cub Scouts

7:00 pm 
Bible Study

7:00 pm 
Bible Study

27

7:00 pm 
Choir Practice

28

8:30 am
Morning Prayer

10:00 am 
Daily Bread

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

FPOB Hosting FPOB Hosting FPOB Hosting FPOB Hosting

FPOB Hosting

FPOB Hosting FPOB Hosting FPOB Hosting



610 Young Street
Melbourne, FL 32935

Upcoming Events
Southeast Deanery Meeting (10 a.m. – noon).............................. Saturday, Jan. 5
..................................................................................................................... St. Mark’s, Cocoa 
Epiphany Celebration (7 p.m.) .......................................................... Sunday, Jan. 6
Vestry Meeting (7 p.m.) ................................................................ Thursday, Jan. 17
Daily Bread Duty .............................................................................. Sunday, Jan. 20
Daily Bread Duty ........................................................................... Thursday, Jan. 24
Family Promise Volunteer Appreciation Dinner (6 p.m.)................. Friday, Jan. 25
...................................................................................................St. John the Evangelist, Viera                                                                                                                       
Diocesan Revival (7 p.m.).....................................................................Friday, Feb. 1                
................................................................................................................First Baptist Orlando                                                                                       
Diocesan Convention ..................................................................... Saturday, Feb. 2
Annual Parish Meeting (9 a.m.) ........................................................Sunday, Feb. 3                    
Family Promise Hosting ...........................................................................Feb. 10-17                                
Holy Communion at Victoria Landing (10 a.m.)..........................Thursday, Feb. 14                                                                                    
Daily Bread Duty ..............................................................................Sunday, Feb. 17
Vestry Meeting..............................................................................Thursday, Feb. 21
Daily Bread Duty ...........................................................................Thursday, Feb. 28
Emerald City 5K ............................................................................... Friday, March 1


